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Principal’s message 

 

Year 12 Formal 

Friday 18 November was a Goldilocks day. Neither too hot nor too 

cold, it proved just right. It is so nice when the weather plays nice. 

It was also the evening of the Year 12 Formal. 

One of our smallest senior classes in a very long time, it was a great 

way to farewell the 54 young people who are each about to take their 

first steps into a world without the security of school. 

The photographs that follow tell just some of the story of what was an 

evening of dressing up in fineries and stepping out. 

A huge thanks to Mrs Gallen, Mrs Breadsell, Ms Date and the host of 

other school staff who played roles, whether big or small, in bringing 

together this event for the departing Year 12 class of 2022. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 
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Next  P&C meeting  

 Monday 28 November 

7 pm in the Learning 

Centre 

Entry via Douro Street        

Stella Morgan, Dominic Lynn and Sammi Atkinson 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/mudgeehighschool/


Mark Selman, James Pegg and Alexander Brennan 

Lachlyn Thyrd, Joshua Healey, Emily Cowden, Darcy Cavanagh, Maddison Ellis, Kasey Hayes 

and Tara Dwyer 



 

Dean Cox, John Wiseman, Thomas Lowe, Ethan Blamire and Darcy Robertson 



Events calendar 

• Wednesday 30 November - Year 7 2023 orientation day 

• Wednesday 30 November - Year 7 2023 parent 

information evening 

• Friday 9 December - Link Program Dubbo TAFE 

excursion 

• Tuesday 13 December - MAD concert 

• 13 to 14 December - Year 12 Society and Culture Belief 

Systems excursion 

• Thursday 15 December - Annual presentation assembly 

• Friday 16 December - Year 12 barbecue 

• Friday 16 December - Last day of Term 4 for students 

House Championship Tally 2022 

 

 

Cunningham  

228770 

 

 

Blaxland 

226995 

 

 

Lawson 

223957 

 

 

Wentworth 

210470 



Week 6 Term 4 P&C awards 

 Zachary Sinclair 

 Year 7 

 
For his positive attitude to classes and for 

being a safe and respectful learner.  

 Lance Speakman 

 Year 8 

 
For his outstanding work ethic, behaviour, 

and attitude.  

 Oliver Evans 

 Year 9 

 
For the mature and proactive approach he 

takes to his learning.  

 Reuben Cavanagh 

 Year 10 

 
For working hard to develop his literacy 

skills.  

 Ella Callaghan 

 Year 11 

 
For the coffee cart assistance she provided 

for Year 12 fundraising.   



Library news 

Every year, Term 4 sees the departure of our Year 12 students who have used the library as their 

place of study, assessment preparation, major HSC work finalisation and ‘time out’ area. It has 

also been the place where Year meetings each fortnight have been held, where ‘futures’ have 

been planned and applied for, and even where dresses for the school formal have been perused 

online. It also marks the end of HSC courses studied through Distance Education.  

The Year 12 cohort of 2023 has quickly assumed the mantle and new senior faces are appearing 

every day. The library is becoming their domain as the reality of ‘self-help’ dawns. Senior 

students are reminded that the library is the perfect place to make the most of study periods to 

complete and print assignments, start research and complete homework to maintain a healthy 

work/life balance; the place to get things done. 

This term, our library remains the focus of our minimal supervision arrangements. Classes have 

been working in the library many periods each school day. Our dedicated team of casual 

teachers have been keeping students engaged with work, both in a digital and traditional paper 

format, so no student misses out on an educational opportunity when teachers are unfortunately 

unavailable. 

Late this term, we will be adding more reading nook lounges to our library spaces, and we are 

also revamping our new fiction and nonfiction book display area with new book spinner carousels 

arriving shortly. 

Two reminders to finish…  

Enquiries and enrolments into Distance Education courses by Year 10 for Year 11 2023 have 

begun. Any student in Year 10 thinking about undertaking a course via Distance Education 

should see Mr Proctor in the library no later than the end of Week 8, Friday 2 December 2022. 

Books make a great Christmas ‘stocking filler’. They are generally inexpensive and easy to 

purchase here in town. If your child is passionate about anything - sport, health, technology, 

beauty, computer games, lifestyle, science fiction - there will be a book written about it. A book is 

the ultimate ‘feel good’ present to give. It can inspire, motivate, educate, and help give clarity in 

people’s lives. 

Have a wonderful Christmas. 

Mr Proctor 

Teacher Librarian 



Year 12 PDHPE 

Pictured below are Year 12 PDHPE and guest presenter Julia Elks - Exercise Physiologist from 

Stride Health.  

A big thank you to Julia for giving up her time to come and speak with Year 12 students about 

ACL Rehabilitation procedures as part of their Sports Medicine Option study.  

The students gained valuable information for their course work and future study/career 

pathways.  

Thanks again, Julia!  



Music, Art and Drama (MAD) concert  

The 2022 end-of-year MAD concert is set for Tuesday 13 December. The venue is the 

gymnasium. Doors open at 5:30 pm for the art exhibition. The first performance will begin at 6:00 

pm. 

If students would like to perform, they need to prepare an act to be auditioned. The act can be a 

musical performance or drama item. All styles will be considered. Students are encouraged to 

obtain an audition form from the creative arts staffroom. 

Mr Holleman 

 

Poster by Lotte Morrison Potts 





Canteen volunteers needed 

Mudgee High School canteen provides healthy food for students and staff. 

The canteen is managed by the P&C and all profits are used to fund school improvements and 

initiatives.   

The canteen relies on assistance from volunteers to help with food preparation. 

If you would like to volunteer some of your time, please contact the Canteen Manager, Michelle, 

on 0407 131 950 or Mr Holleman at carl.holleman@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Any amount of time you can spare to be available would be greatly appreciated. 

Second-hand school uniform 

Mudgee High would be very grateful for the donation of any second-hand school uniform. 

If you have any superfluous school clothing that is still in usable condition, please drop it off to the 

school office. It will be gratefully received and used to assist students and families who may be 

struggling to supply their own. 



Advertisements 





Girls cricket 

Mudgee Girls Cricket and Junior and Master Blasters 

MDJCA have had an influx of girls registrations this season, with girls playing in the Under 14s 

and Under 12s competition, and an entire girls team in the Under 10s competition! We would love 

to see more girls joining in, playing locally, and also representing Mudgee in games against other 

regional teams. If your daughter is interested in finding out more, please contact Jillian Lee 

on jillianakl@gmail.com or 0410 404 707 or register here. 

 

Junior and Master Blasters 

We are still accepting registrations for Junior Blasters (ages 5-7) and Master Blasters (ages 7-9) - 

a great opportunity to learn cricket skills and play games in a fun and friendly setting.  

Register here. 

Play like a Girl Australia 

 

Play like a Girl Australia wishes to advise that applications for the January 2023 intake of our 

flagship leadership program are now open. 

Together with Mid-Western Regional Council, we are pleased to offer four fully paid 

scholarships to this program. The successful applicants will have their course fees covered 

($1,495 value). 

Play Like a Girl is the first leadership development program in Australia to guide the personal 

and professional journey of girls through a sports lens. 

The flagship program gives girls a five-step blueprint to building a toolbox of mindset and self-

belief strategies that can be used in any arena where a girl wants to make her mark. 

As well as relatable, easily implementable content it provides a valuable community for girls to 

discuss struggles and triumphs in a safe space with like-minded peers. 

Play Like a Girl teaches girls how to prepare well off-field so they can play to their full 

potential when it counts. 

It focuses on training the brain, not just the body. 

Most of all, it embraces and promotes girls being playful, expressive and vibrant. It empowers 

them to know that playing like a girl is a life strength, not a derogatory sledge. 

If you would like more information about the program or to discuss group packages, please 

contact us at holly@playlikeagirlaustralia.com. 

mailto:jillianakl@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fcricket-australia%2Forg%2Fmudgee-and-district-junior-cricket-association%2F06e61fdf&data=05%7C01%7CCAROL.EADE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C331391d3b8624daab64608dac6d686b9%7C05a0e69a418a
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fplay.cricket.com.au%2Fclub%2Fmudgee-%26-district-junior-cricket-association%2F00384afc-86d8-eb11-a7ad-2818780da0cc&data=05%7C01%7CCAROL.EADE%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C331391d3b8624daab64608dac6d686b9%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhollybailey.lt.acemlnd.com%2FProd%2Flink-tracker%3Fnotrack%3D1%26redirectUrl%3DaHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZwbGF5bGlrZWFnaXJsYXVzdHJhbGlhLmNvbSUyRiUzRnV0bV9zb3VyY2UlM0RBY3RpdmVDYW1wYWlnbiUyNnV0bV9tZWRpdW
mailto:info@playlikeagirlaustralia.com






 

Parent Line 

Parent Line is a free telephone counselling and support service for parents and carers with children aged 0 to 18 who live in NSW. 

Call 1300 1300 52 to talk with a trained, professional counsellors available 9 am to 9 pm Monday to Friday and 4 pm to 9 pm on 

weekends. 

Some of the top concerns parents and carers with school-age children call us about are: 

• Transitioning to primary school 

• Building resilience 

• Technology use 

• Coping with emotions 

• Anxiety in kids 

• Discipline and positive parenting. 

https://www.parentline.org.au/


Sponsorship 

Mudgee High School - Link Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


